EGSA Meeting, August 4, 2009:

4:00pm, ASI
In Attendance:

· Rob Anderson

· Wilma Aponte

· Paul Ayayee

· Tom Bentley

· Sean Halloran

· Beth Irwin

· Jinwon Kim

· Elina Lastro

· Kerry Mauck

· Dan Schmehl

· Sheena Sidhu

· Raj Singh

· Jason Smith

· Wanyi Zhu

General Info:

· Reminder:  for the 2009-2010 EGSA calendar year (July ’09 – July ’10), EGSA meetings will be held the 1st Tuesday of every month and meetings will alternate between ASI and CEL. Go ahead and put this on your calendar!! Additionally, we will try to hold an EGSA activity the 3rd Tuesday of every month.

· An EGSA Google calendar has been created to help everyone keep track of the meetings and events.  Email Dan Schmehl to get added to the EGSA calendar.

· Candidacy Dinner:  The candidacy dinner will **hopefully** be held sometime in August before the semester begins, however a date has yet to be determined at this time.  We will announce the date and location of the dinner as soon as we figure out the details. 
· Snack Cabinet:  A faculty member suggested that the EGSA snack cabinet should contain more “lunch” items because the lunch stand on 1st floor ASI has been removed.  We like this idea and will be trying to incorporate more lunch items in the snack cabinet (e.g. Campbell’s soup, Easy Mac, Cup-o-Noodles, etc.).  If you have suggestions of lunch items that could be included in the snack cabinet, please let Eric Bohnenblust or Dan Schmehl know.

· Financial Report:  Sheene reported that we have $3198.36 in the EGSA account and $403.00 in liquid funds.  

· New students are arriving to State College!  Please welcome them to the department and encourage them to be active in EGSA.  We recently purchased collecting kits for each new grad student and will be presenting them with their kit at the Natural History field course (week of Aug. 17 – 21).  

· We will hold a workshop for a group of 3rd-4th graders (approximately 16 students, plus some adult helpers) on either Oct. 15 or Nov. 5, from 9:30 – 11:45am.  This workshop will require a significant amount of planning (determine what activities we will do, what supplies we need to order, who will coordinate all of this, etc.), so we would like to solicit for volunteers interested in helping out.  So far, Sheena, Raj, Jason, Elina, Tom, and Dan have said they are interested.  If you would like to help, please let Dan Schmehl know.

· Critter Care:  The Critter Care schedule we created last month has been working great.  We learned that the ENT202 TA’s are typically responsible for critter care during the semesters, and we opted to keep it this way.  Therefore, ENT202 TA’s will be encouraged to sign up on the Critter Care schedule (next to the walking sticks), and any weeks that are not covered by ENT202 TA’s (e.g. holidays, summer term, etc.) will be covered by members of EGSA.
· The Great Insect Fair is fast approaching!  Sean (CEL) and Dan (ASI) will take inventory of the materials EGSA has stored in each location (e.g. beeswax for candles, T-shirts, mugs, honey sticks, etc.) so we can get an idea of how much we need to order for this year’s fair.  EGSA coordinates several stands at the GIF (merchandise sales, beeswax candle-making, butterfly tent), and we are looking for people to take a leading role in the organization of these activities.  Please talk to Dan Schmehl if you are interested in helping with the beeswax stand, and talk to Beth Irwin if you are interested in helping with the EGSA t-shirts or the butterfly tent.  If you would like a role in other GIF activities, please see Steve Jacobs.
· GSA:  Sheena Sidhu is our in-house Graduate Student Association representative.  She is looking for another Entomology grad student (perhaps an incoming student) to be a second GSA liaison. Sheena strongly encourages all Entomology grad students to get more involved in GSA activities, as they are fun, promote fellowship, and are usually free and/or cheap.  Some upcoming GSA activities to look forward to include:  Grad Social Dinner (Aug. 29), and Cirque du Soleil (Sept. 30, $27.50).  Please see Sheena for more information.

· Happy Hour will continue, but will be moved from Thursday evenings to Fridays at 5pm downtown.  The venue will most likely change every week.  Additionally, we opted to resume Happy Hour once the fall semester begins.

· Volleyball will continue while the weather is nice!  We have opted to merge with the biology grad student game, held on Wednesdays at 5pm at the sand court at East Halls on Bigler/Curtain Roads.
2009 – 2010 EGSA Meeting Schedule (meeting times are 4:00pm, unless otherwise announced)

· September 1 - CEL

· October 6 - ASI

· November 3 - CEL

· December 1 - ASI

· January 5 - CEL

· February 2 - ASI

· March 2 - CEL

· April 6 - ASI

· May 4 - CEL

· June 1 - ASI

Upcoming Events:

· Volleyball with biology grad students:  Wednesdays at 5pm (sand court at Bigler/Curtain)
· EGSA Activity:  some evening during the week of August 17 – 21 (yet to be determined) we will visit the students taking the Natural History field course.  
· Candidacy dinner (information coming soon!)

· EGSA Meeting:  September 1, 4pm at the CEL
· EGSA Fall Kickoff:  BBQ at Laurel Haven:  September 29 (information coming soon!)
